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August 24, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed for County Council consideration and adoption is a proposed ordinance relating to processing building and land use permits within the Maple Ridge Highlands Annexation Area.  This proposed interlocal agreement (ILA) would be between King County and the City of Maple Valley, where King County would process permits on behalf of the city.  If council passes the ordinance, the interlocal agreement will be in place until December 31, 2014 and can be extended for up to five additional years. 

The Maple Ridge Highlands Annexation into Maple Valley became effective on July 26, 2009. Upon the effective date of any annexation into a city in Washington, the city assumes legal jurisdiction over all building and land use permits that are in the review or inspection stages at the time of the annexation.  In the absence of an interlocal agreement allowing the associated county to continue processing the permits on behalf of the city, any active permit file must be transferred from the county to the city for further processing and review.  

Shortly before the Maple Ridge Highlands Annexation effective date, the City of Maple Valley indicated that they do not want to process the unfinished permit activity within the annexation area; rather, the city wants the work to be finished by Department of Development and Environmental Services (DDES).  Until this ILA is signed and executed, DDES can review, inspect and bill for this work, but we cannot issue permits or certificates of occupancy.  Timely transmittal of this package to council is therefore very important to the city’s and the county’s mutual permit customers.
The enclosed interlocal agreement has been reviewed by the King County Prosecuting Attorney's Office and the City of Maple Valley.  As of this writing, the City of Maple Valley is in the process of formally approving the agreement via council action.  

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Stephanie Warden, Director of the Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 206-296-6700.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff




  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Frank Abe, Communications Director



Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB


Stephanie Warden, Director, Department of Development and Environmental 
    Services (DDES)
Randy Sandin, Land Use Services Division Director, DDES
Jim Chan, Building Services Division Director, DDES
John Klopfenstein, Fire Marshal, DDES
